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Where Fl(‘)r‘ida Begins.



MEETING SUMMARY
NORTH CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FSCJ North Campus

Building “C” Conference room C-136

4501 Capper Rd.
Sept. 14, 2011 4 – 6 p.m.                   
	ORGANIZATIONS – REPRESENTATIVES 

              in Attendance
	
	

	Chair – Mike Getchell, Eagle Bend
	
	ABSENT

	Vice Chair – Nancy Landau
	
	Creekside Bend – Marlon Perry

	Charter Member – Dick Berry
	
	Northlake – Mattie Nunn

	Charter Member – Dot Mathias
	
	Northside Business Leaders - 

	Charter Member – David Spruill
	
	Woodmont – Arleatha Mungin

	Ashford Wood – Kathy Myers
	
	

	Betz Realty – William Baker
	
	VISITORS

	Black Hammock Island – Mary Thompson
	
	Donna Thomas

	Council Appointee 11- Tommy Ruffin
	
	

	Heckscher Dr. Comm. Club- Gerie Leigh
	
	

	Highlands – Jack Stuart
	
	

	National Park Service - Shauna Allen
	
	

	Northside Business Leaders – 
	
	STAFF and OFFICIALS

	Northside Lions – Harry Wagner
	
	Mayor’s Liaison/Duval Extension Office – Mike Sweat

	San Mateo – Roland Biederer
	
	City Council Members – Ray Holt

	Turtle Creek Village – Art Sullivan
	
	Duval School Board – Becki Couch

	EXCUSED
	
	Florida Dept. Transportation – Thomas Hill

	Duval Council of PTAs/PTA –Vicki Drake
	
	Housing and Neighborhoods - Mary Beth Ridderman

	Amelia View – Nancy Burnett
	
	Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office – Lt. M.J. Powers

	BRC Florida Holdings – Hiron Peck
	
	Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office – Sgt. W.R. Stull

	Captiva Bluff – Rex Neidlinger
	
	Municipal Code Enforcement – Bruce Chauncey

	FL Open Beaches, Bobby Taylor
	
	Recreation and Community – Brian Burket

	Johnson Comm. Civic – James Shronce
	
	

	Lydia Estates – Robert Lee
	
	STAFF EXCUSED

	New Berlin Enclave – Madeline Reed
	
	Planning & Development – Shakeeb Shariff

	ShAdCo Q – Jennelle Bray
	
	

	The Cape – Dolores Spruill
	
	


1. The meeting was called to order at 4:03 p.m. by Chair Mike Getchell.
2. A quorum was verified 


by Mary Beth Ridderman, Coordinator, Housing and Neighborhoods Department. 
3. Presentation – none.   
4. Summary of the previous meeting was approved. 
5. Unfinished Business – 
·    The River City Marketplace will have an addition. 

·    Steve Leggett is planning a commercial development at Owens Road and Duval Road.

·    Shands Hospital hired a public relations firm because a different hospital requested to build in Nassau County to serve Nassau and North Jacksonville.  The Certificate of Need will call for a 200 bed hospital,  a medical building and office building. He made a motion that the CPAC write a letter of support. His motion was seconded. A lengthy discussion followed. The Vote: all but one were in favor and the motion passed.

·    The process of redistricting is continuing. Mr. Berry discussed the pros and cons of Plan XX. The Rules Committee meets Sept. 22, 2 p.m. and Sept. 29, 6 p.m. in Council Chambers. A discussion was held about Plan D and Plan XX. Council Member Ray Holt said Plan D was approved by the redistricting subcommittee. Town Hall meetings will be help. A concern was expressed that the Redistricting maps have not been made available on line or in the Times Union in a timely fashion. Council Member Holt explained Map XX. Mr. Berry expressed appreciation that four town hall meetings instead of the required three meetings were scheduled to discuss proposed redistricting.  

6. Chair’s Report: Chair Getchell invited State Representative Lake Ray to take the floor. He reported:
·  He is watching bills regarding jobs and ports. A lot of issues will be about the state budget. 
·     In the past year, presentations were made regarding zero funding for libraries. He may need residents’ help to keep libraries funded at the state level.

·     State level redistricting is being discussed. It appears that 2 additional congressional seats will be in the Orlando area.  The target is for each district to have 165,000 residents. The size of his own district will shrink.

·     He missed everyone at the town hall meeting last night. The next town hall meeting is Sept. 15 at the San Pablo Library, at 6:30 p.m. 

·      Please contact him at Lake.Ray@MyFlorida.gov or 904-723-5300. 
7. Staff Reports

A.  JSO – Lt. Powers and Sgt. Stall reported:
· Crime is down over 13 percent in the City. 
· Crime hot spots are the Harts Road Corridor. Remaining hot issues are increased numbers of auto burglaries. Ninety eight percent of the cars were unlocked. People walk around in neighborhoods, inconspicuously looking for  unlocked cars or cars with visible valuables. If you see someone strange walking in your neighborhood call 630-0500 to report it.

· A concern was expressed about a chop shop ot 10237 Briarcliff Rd. E. Lt. Powers said he will check on it.
· A concern was expressed that JSO dispatchers at JSO’s non-emergency number (630-0500) sometimes dismiss the seriousness of residents’ issues, for example, speeding near schools. JSO Lt. Powers suggested residents ask to speak to a supervisor in the event dispatchers are not professional.

· For more information, please call the Zone 6 office at 696-4335 or the non-emergency number, 630-0500.
B.  Mayor’s Representative – Mike Sweat reported:
·    68 youth riders are registered for the Youth Horse Show is Sat. Sept. 17, at the Jacksonville Equestrian Center. It is free admission and a family event.
·     The Greater Jacksonville Fair is Nov. 2- 13 downtown.
·      Classes have been very busy.
·     The new phone system is causing problems and has caused lots of complaints.
·      Mr. Sweat may be reached at 387-8850.  
C.  City Council Member’s Reports – Council Member Ray Holt reported:
·     They are working on the budget. Mayor Brown presented a budget with no millage rate/fee increase – it requires cutting. After school programs, the Jacksonville Journey and libraries will be cut. 

·     Maxville Library will be closed Huguenot Park camping will be cut. 

·     A question was raised: Sheffield Park funding has already been established.

·     A concern was expressed about the shoulder of Heckscher Drive near Eastport has deep pot holes. The city recently installed no parking signs, but the problem is the road bed has not been repaired where large trucks run off the edge of the road and tear up the road bed. Drivers of cars and smaller trucks are at risk of a serious accident
D. Duval County School Board – School Board Member Becki Couch was introduced and thanked for attending the meeting. She announced:

·   With either proposed district map, she will represent Jacksonville’s Westside. Betty Burney or Martha Barrett will represent North Jacksonville.  In 2012 North Jacksonville residents will have a new School Board representative. 

·   The projected shortfall for this year is $60 million. They took severe cuts already this year but tried to hold the classrooms. They still have elementary art, music and physical education. 
·    To focus on early literacy and encourage parental involvement, a Community Reading program was started. They partnered with Comcast to present TV Textbook Consoles to attach to students’ televisions. These will be for the most needy children who do not have the internet at home. Tutorials are available for parents and children. 

·      They reached out to the community for mentors. Kids need good role models from elementary school through high school.  They are going to the Chamber of Commerce.

·     Residents may donate a library collection for the school or for a specific teacher.

·    She asked residents to “talk up” reading. We are losing reading comprehension.   

·    A question and answer period followed. A concern was expressed about safety at First Coast High School. Parents and students often say the open campus is unsafe. A concern was expressed about traffic and pedestrian safety around magnet schools.  More parents are transporting and it seems that school starting time could be adjusted.  Duval County School Board Member Becki Couch said the suggestion about adjusting time has merit and she will present it to the board.

·      Ms. Couch may be contacted at couchr@duvalschools.org. E-mail is the best and most efficient method to contact her. She will forward the e-mail to constituent services and it will get routed to the correct place. Someone will respond within 4 business days.
E. Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) –  Thomas Hill reported: 
· Dames Point Bridge Closures are scheduled between 7:30 p.m. and 5:30 a.m. 

· Last month, the issue was raised about the recently installed median guardrails on I-295. He investigated and found the guardrails do look irregular near the overpasses. The guardrail meets specifications.

· I-95 lanes will be closed for routine maintenance.

· Public Notice: Open House 4:30 – 6:30 p.m. at American Beach Community Center, 1600 Julian St. regarding a multi-use trail in Nassau County along A1A. FDOT will present design plans.
· Construction should begin soon on the Clapboard Creek Bridge on Heckscher Drive and on the Nassau Bridge on I-95.

· U.S. 301 at Baldwin will be widened to Callahan. Anderson Columbia is expected to finish the project in late 2014.
· A concern was expressed that an unnecessary fence is being constructed along Heckscher Drive near the paper mill. Fisherman can no longer gain access to the waterfront and it is a concern that they will destroy the fence. A suggestion was made that COJ costs could be cut by not installing a fence in that area 

· Concerns were expressed about the tree canopy along Highway 301 is in danger due to an upcoming road widening project and no sidewalks are planned.

· A concern was expressed about street lights along Highway 9-A from Pulaski Road to J. Turner Butler Boulevard staying on day and night. The COJ/JEA could cut costs and save resources by fixing them.

F.  Municipal Code Compliance – Bruce Chauncey reported:

·  A systematic inspection was completed in Turtle Creek. They are working in Oceanway this week. He invited residents to call 630-CITY if they know of areas that need inspections.
· A concern was expressed that Pulaski Road needs a systematic inspection.

· A concern was expressed that vacant homes are not being maintained.  
· Please report suspected code violations to 630-CITY (630-2489). 

G. Planning and Development –  Shakeeb Shariff’s absence was excused. 
H. Recreation and Community –  Brian Burket reported:

· Huguenot Park – the overflow parking lot is open. All beach zones are now open for driving. 
· Palms Fish Camp – status quo. 
· A Coastal Clean up is scheduled for Saturday.  Times at Huguenot and Hannah are 9 – 11 a.m. Please Google for inforamtion about other sites.
· Alamacani – the boardwalk with floating dock should be open next month.
· A resident reported seeing the new sign at Betz Tiger Point Preserve. 

· For information about park activities or aquatics programs, visit www.jaxparks.com or call 630-3690. 
· Housing and Neighborhoods – Mary Beth Ridderman provided written report. Ms. Ridderman may be contacted at 255-8260 or marybeth@coj.net.
8. Subcommittee Reports: 
A.  Governmental Affairs:   The Governmental Affairs Subcommittee Chair, Nancy Landau, led this portion of the CPAC meeting. The  CPAC discussed and/or voted on the following: 
	2011-0502
	Approve
	ORD Adopt Large Scale Amend to FLUM Series, 2030 Comp Plan, Pursuant to Appl# 2011B-001 - Propty bet Heckscher Dr & St Johns River, ½ Mile E of Ft George Rd (12.96± Acre) - AGR(iv) to CSV

	2011-0503
	Approve
	ORD-Q Rezoning Propty bet Heckscher Dr & St Johns River, ½ Mile E of Ft George Rd (12.96± Acres) - AGR to CSV

	2011-0506
	Approve
	ORD Adopt Large Scale Amend to FLUM Series, 2030 Comp Plan, Pursuant to Appl# 2011B-004 - Propty on Cedar Point Rd bet New Berlin & Boney Rds (25.58± Acre) - RR to CSV

	2011-0507
	Approve
	ORD-Q Rezoning Propty on Cedar Point Rd bet New Berlin & Boney Rds (25.58± Acre) - RR-Acre to CSV

	2011-0508
	Approve
	ORD Adopt Large Scale Amend to FLUM Series, 2030 Comp Plan, Pursuant to Appl# 2011B-005 - Propty on Main St bet I-95 & Nassau River (262.49± Acre) - AGR(ii) & AGR(iv) to CSV

	2011-0509
	Approve
	ORD-Q Rezoning Propty on Main St bet I-95 & Nassau River (262.49± Acre) - AGR & PBF-1 to CSV

	2011-0550
	Approve
	ORD-Q re Waiver of Minimum Rd Frontage Appl WRF-11-11 at 16906 Secondina Rd, by Linda G Reed, in AGR Dist from 35' to 0'

	2011-0458
	Approve
	ORD Granting Appl of International Waste Control, Inc for Renewal & Modification of its Certificate of Public Convenience & Necessity (CON) to Operate a Biomedical Waste & Regulated Garbage Sterilizer Facility; Provide for Conditions. 

	 Motion
	Approve
	Motion and lengthy discussion to send a letter of support for the construction of a Shands hospital facility in North Jacksonville near the River City Marketplace


· A concern was expressed that two medical waste storage sites are proposed for North Jacksonville
· The next meeting of the Governmental Affairs Subcommittee is scheduled for Oct. 6 at 4 p.m., Florida State College at Jacksonville, North Campus, 4501 Capper Rd. Room 136 C.  
B. Membership: Harry Wagner inquired if Angel Lakes had submitted a nomination packet (no).
C. Transportation:  Dick Berry announced;
·  The Gas Tax Law will expire Sept. 30, 2011. A bill was introduced to collect 18 cents tax per gallon. Gas prices may go up because of the tax.

·  A toll road is planned for Duval County. The road is promoted by Clay and Nassau Counties because the road will fund new bridges. The counties were told by FDOT that they will have to wait 20 years for new bridges or have a toll road now. The Outer Beltway will include Brannan Field Chafee Road which was primarily funded with Better Jacksonville Plan funds.
D. Taxation Revenue Expenditures (TRUE) Commission: Hiron Peck was warmly welcomed back to CPAC. He announced that he had attended the September TRUE Commission Meeting. He said he was just getting back to work and would  try to have a report next month. 
E. North Vision Plan: Bobby Taylor’s absence was excused. The North Vision Plan 
Committee will meet next month at the Northside Lions Club, 545 Eastport Rd. A  meeting date has not been scheduled.
9. New Business: 
·  Ruth Ann Hepler announced she is running for County Judge. County Judges handle misdemeanor and civil cases such as eviction and small claims court.  
10. Public Comments: none
11. Adjourn:  A motion was made and properly seconded to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 p.m. 
The next North CPAC meeting is 4 p.m. Wednesday, Oct. 12, 2011 at Florida State College at Jacksonville, North Campus, C-136. The Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting is 4 p.m., Thursday, October 6,  2011 at Florida State College at Jacksonville, North Campus, C-136.
The following provision is required by Section 286.0105, Florida Statutes:

If a person decides to appeal any decision made by the North Citizens Planning Advisory Committee with respect to any matter considered at such meeting, he or she will need a record of the proceedings, and that, for such purpose, may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based. 

Summary prepared by Mary Beth Ridderman. For information contact 
Mary Beth Ridderman, Coordinator, City of Jacksonville Housing and Neighborhoods Department,   214 N. Hogan St., 8th Floor, Jacksonville, FL 32202, 904-255-8260, MaryBeth@coj.net.
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